Public notice
 
The State of Hawaii Department of Health (DOH) will hold a public hearing for the proposed repeal of Hawaii Administrative Rules Title 11 chapters 260 to 280 and adoption of chapters 260.1 to 279.1. The proposed repeals/adoptions update rules regulating businesses that generate or handle hazardous wastes and used oil in Hawaii, primarily to align state regulations with updates to the US Environmental Protection Agency’s federal hazardous waste management program.  

A public hearing regarding this rulemaking was held 12/13/16. After the hearing, DOH determined that numerous corrections and changes should be made to the proposed chapters. Most of the changes are technical corrections to the incorporation by reference of federal regulations, typographical errors, and formatting inconsistencies. A description of the proposed changes is available online at health.hawaii.gov/shwb/hazwaste.   

The proposed rules to be adopted/repealed can be viewed at 919 Ala Moana Blvd #212 Honolulu, Mon-Fri, 8am-4pm (except state holidays) and are posted at the website above. Copies will be mailed upon request and payment of a 5 cents/page copying fee and postage; call 808586-4226 to request.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The public hearing will be in Honolulu at 9am on April 24, 2017 at 919 Ala Moana Blvd 5th floor. All interested parties may attend to present relevant information and individual opinion. Anyone unable to attend may send written testimony to Attn: HW Rules 919 Ala Moana Blvd #212 Honolulu HI 96814 or noa.klein@doh.hawaii.gov. Testimony must be received by 5/1/17. To request an auxiliary aid or service for the hearing (e.g. ASL interpreter, large print), call 808586-4226 (voice/TDD) or e-mail noa.klein@doh.hawaii.gov by 4/17/17. 
 
